CHICHESTER HERITAGE COMMISSION
June 17, 2021

Present: Lucille Noel, Dawn Marshall, Joyce Lemay, Katherine Shamel
Opened: The meeting started at 7:22 pm at the Historical Society.
Treasurer's Report: No report given.
Expenditures this month - $56.88 flowers for barrels, Motion passed to approve this expense.
Commission bills can be put in Mardy 's box at the library.
Amounts from June Treasurer's report:

Budget - $890

Non-lapsing Fund - $2,193.99

Charrette Fund - $2,460.15.
Minutes: The minutes of the May 20th meeting were approved.
Greenspace: The electrical work will be done June 26" or the following week.
Watering and Plant Care: Lucille sent out a schedule with names and dates for watering and
caring for the barrels, planters, and Greenspace.
Grange Hall Front Door Wreaths: The wreath hangers still need to be replaced.
Canterbury Road Maples: Bartlett Tree Service may be able to do the work scheduled to take
care of the brambles, poison ivy, and fertilizing of the trees tomorrow. Bartlett gave a quote of
$600 to pick up a new maple tree, fertilize, stake it and remove the old dead tree. Joyce has
been in touch with Millican's for information about salt resistant maples but there was no one
available at that time who could give her the information needed.
Demolition Delay: This is on hold until the wording is done. Katherine has agreed to help
Joyce with this task.
Chichester Country Store application for NH State Historic Register: Dawn will work with
Lucille on the application during the summer. The owners of the store say they need another
month to get ready and then Joyce and Frank can start to measure the dimensions of the
building as required on the application.
New Members: Katherine Shamel was approved by the select board to be our newest member
on June 1%, Welcome Katherine!
Bean Hole Bean Sign: As discussed at the last meeting a representative of The Old Home
Day Committee called Lucille about putting up a marker commemorating the history of the
Bean Hole Beans at Old Home Day. It was discussed that this would need to go through the
Parks and Rec Committee as it would be put up at Carpenter Park. Lucille has done some
research and found out that the location the beans were cooked has not always been at the park.
Dawn will speak to the Parks and Rec Committee about the possibility of putting up the sign if
the Old Home Day Committee moves forward on this.
Main Street Brochure: Lucille checked with Granite Images and Denise said they do have
our notes from 2019 about the brochure changes we had discussed with them. More changes
were discussed, including taking off Frekey's Ice Cream as they have closed their Chichester
store.

Meeting adjourned: 9:10pm Minutes submitted by Dawn Marshall



